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24th February 2022 
 

 
 

We are well into our term. Currently, we are doing the 

DOE Online Assessments for the younger children to 

check on progress and help us plan for their future 

learning needs. The children enjoy the one to one 

time with Mrs Jagers and the stories and Maths 

materials used. 

 

The tennis lessons are well received as always, the 

pictures on our Facebook page were great. The 

children will shortly start hockey coaching. 

 

I am working with the Shire and CWA to apply for a 

better Beginnings Grant to co-write a book about 

Woody families over time aimed at 4-6 year olds. I 

am optimistic we will succeed, so expect to hear 

more about it.  

 

The children are continuing to explore history, and we 

have looked at how communication has changed 

over time. You do not need to be very old to have 

experienced the rapid rate of change. The school will 

soon take delivery of new iPads, and Mrs Jagers is 

planning to use the app Seesaw to add a new level 

of “live” communication with you. I am excited to see 

this happen as I know it is being used effectively in 

the school Ms Schoonens has moved to. 

 
WhatsApp Notices  

Woodanilling PS utilises WhatsApp for instant 

communication of notices and reminders. The “WPS 

Notices” group has been established for one-way 

communication for this purpose. If you have any 

questions regarding notices, please contact the 

school on 9823 2600. 

 

If you are using WhatsApp but are not currently a 

member, please send an email to 

Kara.Flugge@education.wa.edu.au to join the group. 

 

One of our parents suggested implementing a simple 

process called Handle With Care. We liked the idea, 

so here it is: 

 

Handle With Care 
If your child is experiencing difficulty at home, we 

are able to provide additional support at school.  

 

We understand the details are 

not always to be shared, and 

that is okay. Please send us a 

message or email with  “Handle 

With Care” . 

 

Nothing else will be asked or said. This will let us 

know that your child may need extra time, patience, 

help and care during the day, especially at the 

start. 

 

Please call or come and and see me if you have any 

issues that we can assist you with. We hope that 

things can return to non COVID quickly. I know this 

is a very trying time for the communities of WA. 

 

Fiona Farren  
Principal 

 

  
 

 

 

From the Principal 

Important Dates 
 

School Development Day 

4th March  
 

Labour Day Public Holiday 

7th March 
 

Clean Up Australia Day 

11th March 
 

Hockey Clinics 

Friday’s Week 6-10 
 

School Holidays  

9th April – 25th April 
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VOLUNTARY CONTRIBUTIONS 

As you would be aware, government schools do not 

have school fees. What we have instead is a system 

called Voluntary School Contributions.  

At Woodanilling PS, this is set to $45.00 a year for 

each student.  

 

We use these funds to supplement a range of 

resources and consumables for students such as: 

cooking and science ingredients, art and craft 

materials and teaching aids to support learning 

across the curriculum.  

 

To pay your contribution, you can either pay online 

via direct debit to: 

 

Account Name: Woodanilling Primary School 

BSB: 066 040 

Account Number: 1990 0217 

 

 

If paying via direct debit, please include the child’s 

family name in the description.  If you would like to 

pay via cash or cheque, please come to the front 

office where Kara will be able to assist you. 

 

Thank you for your support. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Dear Parents/ Guardians, 

 

If you would like to register your child/children 

between 5 to 16 years old online to have their covid 

vaccine and need assistance, please see instructions 

below. 

Covid Clinics from the Katanning hospital will be on 

the following days and time: 
 
Dates 

March 3, 2022 

April 7, 2022  

May 5, 2022 

 
Time 

9:00am -1:00pm for ages 12 and older 

1:30pm – 4:00pm for children 5 to 11 years old 

 

For information on how to register your child for their 

vaccination please see the attached flyer at the back 

of this newsletter. 

 

Sharon Muir 
School Nurse 
 
 
 
 

Something to ponder… 
From Chappy

 
How easy it is to be kind and friendly to those that are 

kind and friendly to us. How much harder is it though, 

to be kind and friendly to someone who has offended 

us and hurt our feelings? When I have been offended 

my default reaction is to withdraw and avoid them (or 

the situation) that makes me feel uncomfortable. I 

want them to be the first to apologise or make things 

right. It’s easy to think “I will forgive them when...” But 

they may not even be aware of what they have done 

to hurt us. I was challenged by what “Anna” sings in 

Frozen 2. It doesn’t matter what the other person 

has/hasn’t done it is up to me to do “the next right 

thing” This takes courage but is always worth it.  

 

Until next time…  

 

Julie-Ann Evans, 
Woodanilling Primary School Chaplain  

School News 

School Nurse 

Chaplain’s Chat 

Health and Wellbeing  



 

 
3 

 

 

 

Hello Parents and Caregivers,  

 

We are starting to get used to the daily routine. We are able to answer the question of 

the day and self-select a morning job. These are appealing activities that the children 

do when they come into class each morning. 

  

We played games and sang songs to learn about the following Maths concepts: 

- measurement, grouping numbers to 5, two-digit numbers, months and seasons, 

clocks-past the hour. The children are divided into developmental groups to reinforce 

the skills they are focusing on. These are very effective ways to reinforce key skills 

through games, the children enjoy them and are very engaged with them. 

 

In Design and Technology, we have been learning about the properties of materials 

and we made a pop stick catapult. Then we reflected on what materials made our 

catapults go the furthest. Which materials made it go the highest and which materials 

were the least effective for the catapult and why. 

 

We also enjoyed an afternoon of tennis where we either learnt a new skill or honed 

existing skills. Our older students were great at offering encouragement and support to 

our younger students. They are shining in their care for the younger students.   

 

If you have any questions, please contact me at the office, and I will return your call. I 

can also be contacted via email at beth.jagers2@education.wa.edu.au.  

 

Beth Jagers 
Classroom Teacher 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Classroom Update    
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Community Notices    
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